Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please inform us of your policy when laying surface dressing to roads ie tar and chip.
1) grade of aggregate used size etc
ANSWER:  Crushed rock sizes 6mm to 10mm
2) if you use 14/8 or 14/6 do you get complaints for noise and nuisance.
We do not use 14/8 or 14/6 on our surface dressing sites. Heavily trafficked sites which require more than a single dressing to increase their life are dressed with a 10/6 racked in treatment. As part of the design guide when assessing a site for surface dressing (Road note 39) the following guidance is given: Use the smallest size chipping permitted for the applicable traffic category to reduce noise nuisance.

At what stage in its life do you tar and chip a low noise road surface.
Our current policy is to apply surface dressing or thin surfacing material on the unclassified road network.  We aim to surface dress or thin surface a carriageway within the last quarter of an 18 year life cycle of the original surface. Prior to the selection of a surface dressing scheme, patching of the carriageway is undertaken to remove excessively cracked areas.  The application of the material forms part of the council’s highway asset management plan and our standards for preservation of the existing road surface.      

Does your council recognise the noise policy statement for england and do you adopt it for planned maintainence (sic) work to roads. 
Yes the council does recognise the noise policy statement. Particularly in this case it recognises the impact that its highway maintenance activities have on environmental noise. You will see from the answer to ‘aggregate sizes’ that this is considered when planning maintenance.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information Governance Team

Leicester City Council
Bosworth House

9-15 Princess Road West

Leicester , LE1 6TH

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

